
This summer, King County will remove and
replace the South 277th Street Bridge over
Mullen Slough.  

The current bridge is old and cannot support
large trucks like fire engines, full-size waste
trucks, dump trucks, and cement mixers. 

The new, precast concrete short span structure
will have no weight restrictions, be open to all
vehicles, and create a fish-friendly passage for
Mullen Slough. 
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Project overview

Bridge construction: July through fall 2021

Getting through the construction zone
This construction work will require lane restrictions. 
We encourage travelers to use alternate routes when 
possible during the morning and evening commute.

Construction timeline 

This bridge carries 24,000 vehicles each day, including
2,600 trucks and millions of tons of freight.

Utility relocation: June 2021 
Equipment on site: July 2021
Lane closures: July - November 
Construction complete: November 2021

Stay informed about construction

kingcounty.gov/mycommute
twitter: @kcroads
Sign up for Road Alerts: kingcounty.gov/roadalerts 
Contact us: Broch Bender, Roads Communications  
bbender@kingcounty.gov or 206-263-1189 

Project website
kingcounty.gov/277thBridge 
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Why King County is replacing this bridge

Project website: kingcounty.gov/277thBridge       
Project updates: Contact Broch Bender at bbender@kingcounty.gov 

Bridge construction: July through fall 2021

Title VI: It is King County’s policy to assure that no person shall, on 
the grounds of race, color or national origin, as provided by Title VI 
of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, be excluded from participation in, be 
denied the benefits of, or be otherwise discriminated against under 
any of its federally funded programs and activities. Any person who 
believes their Title VI protection has been violated, may file a 
complaint with King County, please contact Lydia Reynolds-Jones 
at 206-477-8100. 

ADA: Materials can be provided in a different language for non-
English speakers or in alternative formats such as large print, 
Braille, or audio for persons with disabilities. Please call Road 
Services at 206-477-8100. Persons who are deaf or hard of hearing 
may contact us through the Washington Relay Service at 7-1-1. 

Para solicitar esta información en Español, sírvase llamar al 
206-477-8100 (relevo 711) o envíe un mensaje de correo 
electrónico aAskLocalServices@kingcounty.gov.

Alternate formats available
206-477-8100 or Relay 711

Sand is pushing through back walls.

The concrete is cracking.

Mullen Slough is filling with sediment. 

The bridge is past its useful life. The wooden support

system is cracked and rotting.

The current load restriction cannot support weight of

heavy trucks.

Replacing this bridge will remove the weight restrictions,

so heavy trucks will be able to use the road. 

The 70-year-old South 277th Street Bridge is located on the Green River Flood Evacuation Route.

The bridge is also on a high priority snow/ice route for the area. 

Below are more reasons why this bridge is being replaced:




